
Minutes of Basin Villages Forum meeting Monday 18th February, 2019. St Georges 
Basin Community Centre, Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. Commenced 7.35 pm 

 
Welcome: Clr Proudfoot, Clr Gartner 
 
Apologies: Clr John Levett, Maureen 
Webb. Norm Webb, Ron Tomlin.  
 
Present: 20 
 
Minutes: read out by Chair.  
Moved Narell. 2nd Chris  
 
Matter arising 
• Bherwerre wetland. Chris Grounds 
advised that there will be another artist 
workshop onsite in the coming months, 
associated with a ‘Seechange 2019’ 
exhibition. Venue for exhibition of 
resultant artwork, yet to be advised.  
 
Financial Report: 

• Cheque ac $165.38  
• Term Dep $3301.53 
Total $3,466.91 
Debtors/Creditors: Nil 

Moved Greg Edwards 2nd Narrell Brown. 
 
Matters arising from Correspondence:  
 
Nikki Willdig from Druce email; Yes, 
Forum invite her to attend next meeting. 
Ask for diagrams, concepts to be 
distributed to forum members prior to next 
meeting.  
Forum committee to ascertain is there 
any Melaleuca biconvexa on this site. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Erowal Bay issues. 
Forum members are interested in 
traffic/speed data collect from Council, 
from both speed sign & road counter. 
Secretary send request to SCC – how 
can Forum view/acquire this data? 
 
Growth Management Strategy was 
discussed. Secretary find out if all GMS 
‘character assessments’ are available to 

general public online, and if not, request 
SCC to make it available online. 
 
Boarding house 120 Mcleans Pt Rd.  
Still many issues to be addressed / 
resolved, and then re-presented by 
developer. Councillors advised that Staff 
are aware of community concerns. Staff 
assess DA & associated issues, and then 
present their report & recommendations 
to Councillors.  
 
GUEST: Kim Stephenson, Candidate, 
State Seat of South Coast for Greens, 
introduced herself & spoke on core issues 
associated with her candidacy. 
 
Recycling facility upgrade West 
Nowra: 
When construction is completed, and the 
new facility functioning – middle of 2020 – 
will be first one outside of Europe. 
Computer algorism can separate green 
from brown glass.  
Metals can be separated. 
Existing 2 bin system in Shoalhaven, will 
remain; no third green-waste bin will be 
introduced. 
After all separation & sorting, the final 
remaining sterile biomaterial can be used 
to make insulation, bricks. Can replace 
wood chip.  
 
Waste coffee pods: Greg Edwards from 
the Sanctuary Point Nursery advised that 
his nursery is an official drop-off point for 
‘coffee’ pods.  
 
Anson Street DA: Clr Proudfoot urged 
that public request SCC to place on re-
exhibition, the current DAs for Anson 
Street. 
• Basin Villages Forum supports Council 
re-exhibiting the Anson Street DA/s.  
 
Meeting closed 8.55 pm 


